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Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, July 12, 2021, in the Complex 
Auditorium and conducted the following business: 
 
 Approved the minutes of the June 14, 2021 Regular Board Meeting and the June 29, 2021 Special 

Board Meeting. 
 Approved the June Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the creation of new federally funded programs for the 2021-2022 school year. 
 Approved the return of the $70,000.00 advance from the ARP ESSER III Fund (507/9023) back to the 

General Fund (001). 
 Approved membership in the Ohio Coalition for Equity and Adequacy of School Funding and authorized 

the payment of membership dues. 
 Approved the Memorandum of Understanding with the LaBrae Teachers’ Association on extended 

learning. 
 Accepted the resignation of classified employee, Keith Ferry, a bus driver, due to retirement effective 

August 23, 2021. 
 Approved Anthony J. Calderone and Martin Kelly as credentialed teacher evaluators under the Ohio 

Teacher Evaluation System. 
 Adopted a resolution stating the Board will not provide career-technical education to students enrolled 

in grades seven and eight for the 2021-2022 school year. 
 Adopted the 2021-2022 Academic, Student and Athletic Handbooks for LaBrae High School. 
 Approved the employment of Angelo Best as a summer substitute custodian. 
 Approved employment of substitute teachers and tutors as needed from the list provided by the 

Trumbull County Educational Service Center for the 2021-2022 school year. 
 Hired the following head coaches: 

• Christine DeArmitt - Varsity Cheerleading 
• Veronica Whitfield - Varsity Cross Country 
• John Armeni - Varsity Football 

• John Pugh - Varsity Golf 
• Isaiah Carmichael - Varsity Boys Soccer 
• Courtney Kish - Varsity Volleyball

 Approved athletic supplementals for the 2021-2022 school year. 
 Approved Great Lakes Biomedical as the student drug testing vendor for the 2021-2022 school year. 
 Met in executive session to discuss OAPSE negotiations and employment of personnel. 
 Employed Michael Fitzpatrick as a Math Teacher at LaBrae High School, on a one-year limited contract, 

effective August 26, 2021. 
 
 


